WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 11th July 2016 AT 7.30PM
 AT THE WROXETER HOTEL, WROXETER
PRESENT: Chairman –B. Nelson, V. Amos, A. Beresford-Browne, J. Davies, P. Davies, M. Millington,  S. Rowlands 
ABSENT: Cllr. L. Davies
Clerk: Mrs F Gee

Also in attendance: Shropshire Councillor Claire Wild
20/1617
PUBLIC SESSION
There were no members of the public in attendance.

21/1617
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received and approved from Councillor L Davies.

22/1617
DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLEPECUNIATY INTERESTS AND DISPENSATION REQUESTS 

None were received

23/1617
CLOSED SESSION – APPOINTMENT OF NEW CLERK

The Clerk left the meeting whilst the appointment was discussed.

Resolved:

that Mrs Fiona Gee be appointed as the new Clerk to the Parish Council.

24/1617
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN

The Chairman reported that the current Vice Chairman had confirmed that the wished to stand down.

It was proposed by Councillor P Davies and seconded by Councillor Beresford-Browne that Councillor Amos be appointed as Vice Chairman.  
Resolved (Unanimously):

that Councillor Amos be elected as Vice Chairman.

25/1617
REPORT FROM COUNCILLOR WILD

Councillor Wild reported that Shropshire Council were currently hosting meetings with Town and Parish Councils regarding taking on responsibility for some of the Council’s services like libraries, museums and swimming centres.  In the event that Town and Parish Councils were to take on these services then funding would have to be met from the Council’s precept.

Councillor Wild reported that she had recently attended a meeting with regard to broadband provision and that “Connecting Shropshire” would be inviting tenders for upgrading provision shortly.  She had also received reports of speeding vehicles in the area and asked that an item be placed on the next agenda for further discussion.
26/1617
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 9 MAY 2016

Resolved (without opposition)

That the Minutes of the meeting held on 9 May 2016 be approved and signed by the Chairman.
27/1617
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were none.

28/1617
PLANNING MATTERS

It was noted that no new applications had been received and that permission had been granted by Shropshire Council for 16/01252/VAR – 3 Charlton Hill, Wroxeter – variation of conditions and 15/00899/FUL – New House, Wroxeter – Conversion of agricultural building.

29/1617
HIGHWAY MATTERS

It was reported that an anonymous complaint had been received by Shropshire Council with regard to visibility since the installation of the new bus shelter.  The Chairman reported that he had carried out a site visit with Colin Blower from Shropshire Council and it had been agreed that whilst there was a projection from the bus shelter roof, it was not to an extent that it would obscure vision to a significant extent.  Colin Blower had confirmed that he did not have any issues with the new bus shelter but Councillor Nelson had offered to work with the highways authority to modify the overhang if any further concerns were raised with regard to impaired visibility.
30/1617
BROADBAND

The Chairman reported that he had attended a meeting of the Broadband Partnership Group in June and that the next meeting was scheduled for August.  He outlined the plans which Connecting Shropshire had for the next stage of the supported broadband programme and said that this could involve providers other than BT and the use of alternative technologies to those of the previous phase. It was also noted that different parts of the parish were served by different green cabinets from different exchanges and may require different solutions.
It was agreed that the Chairman should approach Connecting Shropshire to request a further presentation to the council on the implications of current developments and the solutions which might be secured to bring effective broadband to the Parish.
31/1617
WEBSITE

Councillor Berisford-Browne reported that all the information that he had been provided with was now available to view on the new website, which was now live.  With regard to contact details it was agreed that only the Clerks contact details would be made available on the website.  Councillors thanked Councillor Berrisford-Browne for all his hard word in getting the website up and running.  

It was reported that the previous Clerk had registered a web address if the Council wanted to use it and it was agreed that website information would now be included on the Parish Council notice boards.  

32/1617
PLAY AREA

The Vice Chairman reported that the baby seats had been removed from the swings due to their worn condition and that she had ordered replacements and was awaiting delivery.

33/1617
FINANCIAL MATTERS

There were no financial reports for consideration.  The Chairman reported that he had received bills for the hire of the Wroxeter Hotel for interviews, and £35 for data protection.  He explained that as the new Clerk would not be formally taking up the post until 1st August, it was his intention to retain the cheque book so that any bills received could be paid.  It was proposed by Councillor P Davies and seconded by Councillor Amos 
Resolved (without opposition)

that the Chairman retain the Parish Council cheque book and be authorised to make any small payments/bills.

34/1617
CORRESPONDENCE
The correspondence received from Shropshire Council regarding the funding/devolving of services to Parish Councils was noted and it was agreed that no further action be taken at this time.

The data protection registration was noted and payment of £35 was approved.

35/1617
PARISH MATTERS

It was noted that the Wroxeter Hotel had now provided additional parking for functions on the left hand side grassed area.  The Hotel was thanked for being responsive and addressing this matter swiftly.
Councillor P Davies reported that he had attended a rights of way meeting, provided with literature and that there was a cut off date of 2026 for claiming rights of way that were not being used properly.  Claims would need to be made through Shropshire Council and did not include those paths already shown on the “Definitive Map”.   Councillors were asked to make enquiries in the Parish to see if any paths could be identified and report back to the next meeting.
It was proposed and seconded that the public be excluded for the next item.

Resolved (without opposition)

That the public be excluded during discussion of the next item.

36/1617
COMPLAINT

Resolved (without opposition)
That the Chairman report on any further correspondence received, but that the response to the complaint be as agreed at the previous meeting.

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 20.50 pm.

SIGNED (CHAIRMAN)
DATED
NEXT MEETING –12th SEPTEMBER 2016, AT THE WROXETER HOTEL, 7.30PM.
